
 

 

       Weekly Update 29th September 2022 

  

No school on Monday, 3 October 2022! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Registration for Extra Curricular Activities – Friday, 30 September 

Given the weather forecast for tomorrow, registration is likely to take place in the 

Halla. You will already have received clear guidelines from the P.A. on the registration 

process. 

 

No Walking Bus this week 

Due to ECA registration this Friday, there will be no Walking Bus. However, the 

Walking Bus will resume on Friday, 7th October. 

 

This Week in RETNS 

1st class have been busy harvesting a great crop of carrots, corn and marrow. Some 

beautiful photos are on the school website. 

3rd class went on a virtual tour of an Amazon Fulfilment Centre to see how products are 

delivered to us and how robots are used in the process. This was followed up with a 

Q&A session. 

 

Basketball 
This year we are hoping to enter both a boys’ and girls’ team into the Dublin Primary 

Schools Basketball League. 

  



The girls’ team will be made up of 6th class children. The boys’ team will be a mix of 

5th and 6th class as we don’t have enough boys in 6th class to have a full team. 

   

Basketball coaching began on Wednesday. We are grateful to Mandy Clarke (mother 

of Elle and Scott) who will be coaching the children with Darren's help. 

  

RETNS library – volunteers 

Last year, we had a great team of parent volunteers who re-shelved books on a regular 

basis. All those who volunteered last year will be contacted by Jenny, Éabha’s mum to 

start this work again if you are still available. We will also be looking for volunteers to 

help the junior class teachers on their weekly class visits to the library. 

You would be most welcome to join the library team this school year. If you would like 

to find out more, please contact Jenny at jennyhoneill@gmail.com. 

  

Frásaí na Seachtaine 

Fáilte ar ais. 

Maidin mhaith. 

Go deas thú a fheiceáil. 

Aon scéal agat? 
  

Yoga Pose – Down Dog 

 

 

Harold’s Cross ETSS – Open Day 
Harold’s Cross ETSS will hold an Open Day for 5th and 6th class children and their 

parents / guardians on Friday, 14 October. The admissions for First Year 2023/24 in 

Harold’s Cross ETSS will open online from Monday 3rd October 2022. 

More information is available on their website https://www.hcetss.ie/joining-our-

school-1 – see flyer below. 

  
Goatstown ETSS – Open Day takes place on Monday, 10 October – see Goatstown 

ETSS Open Day 
  

mailto:jennyhoneill@gmail.com
https://www.hcetss.ie/joining-our-school-1
https://www.hcetss.ie/joining-our-school-1
https://retns.ie/wp-content/uploads/2022/09/Goatstown-ETSS-open-day.pdf
https://retns.ie/wp-content/uploads/2022/09/Goatstown-ETSS-open-day.pdf


Getting to school – A parents’ guide to getting children to school safely – versions 

in both Irish and English attached Ag dul ar scoil and Going to school 

Enjoy your long weekend – and please remember, there is no school on 

Monday! 

Le dea-ghuí 

  

Maeve 

https://retns.ie/wp-content/uploads/2022/09/ag-dul-ar-scoil.pdf
https://retns.ie/wp-content/uploads/2022/09/rsa-going-to-school-guide.pdf


 

 

 



 


